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Pioneer sô Cemeter y Associati on 

The R.I.P. Report 

 

òI saw you starting for another war,  

The emblem of adventure and of youth, 

So that men trembled, saying òHe forsooth 

Has gone, has gone, and shall return no moreó. 

And then out there, they told me you were dead, 

Taken and killed, how was it that I knew? 

Whatever else was true, that was not true? 

And then I saw you gale up on your end, 

Scarcely two years ago when you were sent, 

Back from the margin of the dim abyss, 

For Death had sealed you with a warning kiss, 

And let you go to meet another fate 

To serve in fellowship, O fortune 

To die in battle with your regiment. 

- Maurice Bahing, òPierreó  
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A Note from the PCA Presidenté 
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Just a note to say hello and tell you about Pioneersô  

Cemetery Associationôs (PCA) fantastic volunteers and 

partners.  The PCA was recently awarded the ñPhoenix  

Impact Volunteer Awardò.  On Monday, April 30, 2018,  

Jason OôNeil, Judy Smith, Mark Lamm and I attended a 

ceremony at Phoenix City Hall to honor volunteers who 

have demonstrated an exemplary commitment to high-

impact service. 

 

Speaking of volunteers, there were 100+ individuals who 

poured their hearts into making our 35th Memorial Day  

Observation one of the best ever!  The South Side Division 

of Parks and Recreation (our partner) trimmed trees, raked 

up leaves and trash, watered grass and flowers, and made 

the grounds look fantastic! 

PCA volunteers also worked on the grounds, donated trees and 

planted flowers, cleaned and decorated the Smurthwaite House and 

set up a beautiful display of Victorian and Depression Glass inside.   

In the days before, on Memorial Day, and the clean up on Tuesday, 

volunteers set up and took down tables, pop-up tents, over 400 

chairs, one very heavy metal bell, flags, banners, hundreds of  

flowers, accepted cases of water, mixed up lemonade, and set out 

cookies for our 350+ guests, not to mention being at the Cemetery at 

5:00 a.m. on Monday for Channel 12 News to shoot live-shots for 

the early news! The historic organization participants, our  

generous contributors, the speakers, the media person, our Master of 

Ceremonies, the tour guides, the cannon and musket guards, plus a 

live trumpeter and a bag pipe player, and anyone who helped make 

this event even possible - just know that one person could not have 

done all this.  It is each and every person contributingéééit is 

SYNERGY, when the whole is greater than the sum of its parts.  

THANK YOU ALL for believing in PCA and supporting our  

mission. 

 

Unless the Past lives in the Present, it has no Future.  Please  

consider joining the PCA with your membership, a donation, or as a 

volunteer.  Help us give the Pioneer & Military Memorial Park a 

Future by being a part of its Present. 

 

Vivia Strang, President 

Pioneersô Cemetery Association 
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Pictures by Jason OôNeal 


